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About this Newsletter 
   This Newsletter is produced by the Speak Up, 
Epping! Communications Group. The purpose of 
the newsletter is to provide information about 
upcoming events and pertinent information from 
community organizations. Please note that no 
editorial, political or religious views will be accepted 
and the Communications Group reserves the right 
to edit submissions.  If you would like to submit 
material for and/or receive this newsletter 
electronically, please visit our website at 
www.SpeakUpEpping.org .   
 

Brand New Newsletter Website 
   The Speak Up, Epping! Communications Group 
is pleased to announce our brand new website: 
www.speakupepping.org Each new issue of the 
Newsletter will now only be available by 
downloading it from our website. You will also find 
late breaking news, past Newsletters, town links, 
calendars and all our ads with links to our 
advertisers‟ websites and spotlights on several of 
our businesses. 
 

Please Help!!! 
   If you've been enjoying our Newsletter and 
would like to help, your donation of time or money 
would be greatly appreciated.  Also, your news is 
important to us!!  Please remember to send us your 
news and announcements.  Any news happening 
after an issue is printed, will be posted on the "Just 
In" section on our new website.  Please remember 
to contact us at www.speakupepping.org  
 

Raffle for Dinner at Zampa! 
   Win a $50 gift certificate to Zampa!  
Register on our website at www.speakupepping.org 
for a chance to win. The drawing will be August 24. 
Check our Sept-Oct issue to see if you‟ve won. 
   Thank you Cory and Julie at Zampa for your 
generous donation! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help Desperately Needed!!! 
   We are in a crisis and desperate for help with the 
newsletter set-up!!  Knowledge of MS Word is 
needed and other computer skills would be helpful.  
If you can help us, please contact us via email at 
speakupepping@gmail.com as soon as possible!  
Deadline for our next issue is August 24th. 
 

Fourth of July 
Epping: 
From Police Chief Gregory Dodge: 
No fireworks permits will be authorized for the 4th 
of July this year. 
Brentwood: 
Fourth of July celebration (open to all) 
10:00 am -Parade (begins & ends @ Swazey 
School)  
6:00 pm - Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Hay Rides & 
Music @ Rockingham Nursing Home Picnic area.  
North Road.  
9:00 pm - Fireworks, Rockingham County Nursing 
Home (editorial comment: BEST IN THE AREA) 

 

 Epping Garden Club  

   We‟re helping to beautify Epping. Come join us.  
New members are welcome.  For more information 
contact Jane at Whitebarn245@aol.com or 679-
2573. 

 

Crafters Wanted  

   Epping Stars are holding a Craft Fair on 
Saturday, August 8th, from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
at the American Legion Field/Parking Lot in Epping.    
   To participate in the Craft Fair, contact Heidi 
Langlais at 603 418-8684 or 603 702-0741.   
Proceeds benefit Autism Speaks.  
 

  Speak Up, Epping! Newsletter 

____________________________

_______________ 
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Downtown Revitalization Committee    
   Anyone in Epping is welcome to join the 
Committee.  For more information, contact Jane at 
Whitebarn245@aol.com or 679-2573. 
 

Lacrosse Skills Clinic  

   Seacoast United Lacrosse Club in Epping will 
host a Skills Class for ages 7 to 17 with Casey 
Powell and staff featuring guest College and High 
School coaches. The clinic will be held August 17-
19 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at Seacoast United 
Outdoor Complex in Epping. Don't miss this 
opportunity to learn from the best.  
The cost is $225.00 per player. To register, go to 
www.seacoastunited.org/lax  

 

Epping Emergency Management 
   To the citizens in the Town of Epping I would like 
to introduce myself. My name is Timothy Flowers 
and I am the new Emergency management Director 
for Epping. I have resided in Epping now for the 
past twelve years, and have been in the public 
safety field for over twenty years.  I began working 
in the emergency medical services field in 1988 
through 2003.  During this time I also began 
working in law enforcement in Massachusetts 
before moving to NH where I continued working in 
law enforcement for several area towns.  Currently I 
am a corporate security manager where I oversee 
the safety and security for over 4,000 employees 
on a 130 acre campus. In this position I am also 
part of the Emergency Operations Committee, and 
assigned to the operations team in the Emergency 
Operations Center (EOC) similar to what you would 
see in a city or towns EOC.   
   I encourage all citizens to check out the new 
emergency management website by following the 
link provided in the town‟s website 
www.ci.epping.nh.us at this website you will find 
contact information as well as useful tips and faqs 
on how to prepare for an emergency or disaster.  I 
also encourage residents to visit www.nixle.com 
Nixle is a public safety message center that is 
maintained by Epping Emergency Management. By 
registering for free you will receive updates specific 
to Epping via email, sms text messaging or both if 
you desire. These updates will come in the form of 
an, Alert, Advisory, or Community information. An 
example of an Alert may be; informing you of a 
motor vehicle accident on rte. 125 that should be 
avoided. Community Information may inform you of 

upcoming events such as a fund raiser or request 
for volunteerism.    
   Residents should look for information in the near 
future pertaining to volunteerism as I will begin the 
process of developing a Community Emergency 
Response Team or CERT. CERT teams are used 
all over the world in small towns and large cities 
alike in times of disaster. Members will receive 
training in but not limited to first aid and CPR, traffic 
control, communications, search techniques, etc.    
   Volunteerism is the backbone of emergency 
management, and emergency management can 
only succeed if we are selfless. I encourage anyone 
with questions, concerns or ideas to email me at 
epping-emd@comcast.net.   
I look forward to serving all of you. 
Sincerely, 
Timothy Flowers 
Emergency Management Director 
 

Epping Police Department and 

Twitter 
   To the readers of Speak Up Epping!,  
First, I would like to thank Sandy Cray for the kind 
invitation to write an entry for your wonderful 
newsletter. I, as well as many of my co-workers, 
have been loyal readers of your publication and we 
very much appreciate your always providing the 
police department with a copy. I believe I can speak 
for all of my co-workers and the police department 
command staff when I say that we greatly 
appreciate being kept up to date with what is going 
on in the community. It is through this article that I 
am pleased to say that your police department is  
now returning the favor!  
   In early May I approached my supervisor, Jay 
Newman, and presented him with a proposal for the 
police department to begin using "Twitter" to 
improve our ability to share information with the 
community. I have personally been a fan of Twitter 
for quite some time and have seen firsthand how  
organizations big and small can use the social 
networking site to share information. After making 
my case to Jay on how us "Tweeting" could help 
keep our community better informed of our 
activities, crime trends, and other relevant 
information, I was pleased that he fully supported 
the idea... and up the chain-of-command it went!   
   As soon as Chief Dodge gave his seal of 
approval, the project was launched. Now a few 
weeks into our Twitter project and we already have  
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well over 100 followers! How cool!  
   For your readers who may not be familiar with all 
the fanfare being given to the Twitter social-
networking movement, please allow me to explain. 
Twitter is a website ( www.twitter.com ) that allows 
anyone to sign up for a free account. Once you do 
so, you can "follow" other Twitterers (I think I just 
made that word up.) This allows you to follow 
friends, organizations, and departments such as 
ours. Some examples of organizations who are 
Tweeting are: CNN, CBS News, MSNBC, The Cato 
Institute, Boston, MA Police, The Union Leader,  
and now us!  
   A "Tweet" is a short message consisting of about 
160 characters which contains a brief description of 
something that you're doing. As an example, I just 
recently tweeted: "At 2:05PM we took a report of a 
hit-and-run accident in the Wal-Mart parking lot. A 
witness reported seeing a yellow SUV in the area." 
We hope that by putting this information out over 
Twitter that we are better informing people of what 
their officers are working on as well as enlisting the 
community's help to solve crime. Someone may 
have seen this particular yellow SUV hit this parked 
vehicle or may have seen the vehicle in the area. 
They may now be able to assist with the 
investigation as a result of what they read on 
Twitter. Once they know we are investigating that 
particular case, they could help us solve it! As part 
of my proposal to Jay I gave him the example of us 
taking a report of a missing child or senior citizen. 
While we are beginning our investigation we could 
let hundreds of town residents be aware of the 
situation. Our policing force and efforts to locate the 
missing person would be multiplied many times 
over!  
   The really cool thing about the Twitter service is 
that it allows you several ways to follow someone. 
My favorite option is to link your account with a 
mobile phone. Once linked, whenever someone 
you follow sends out a Tweet, it will show up on 
your cell phone in the form of a text message. We 
strongly recommend before linking a phone to 
Twitter that people check with their mobile provider 
to find out what kind of text messaging plan they 
have. Without a plan in place, the four major 
carriers charge on average $0.20 per message. It 
can add up! I personally have an unlimited text 
messaging plan allowing my phone to be Twittered 
all day long without any concern for extra charges.   
   I would like to extend an offer to everyone in the 
community my help in setting up a Twitter account 
to participate. The Internet can certainly be 
intimidating to figure out and I would like to offer 

assistance to anyone who wishes to participate. My 
duty hours are 3p-11p Wednesday through Sunday 
and I would encourage anyone who would like help 
to call me at the police station. I would be more 
than happy to stop by while out on patrol and help 
explain how to use Twitter to follow us.  
   We hope this new service will be beneficial and  
we welcome any and all feedback!  
   On behalf of Chief Dodge and your entire police 
department, we are forever grateful for all of your 
continued support.  
Submitted by:  
Bradley Jardis  
Patrolman 
 

Senior Moments  
   The Epping Watson Academy Senior Citizens 
Club quickly geared up for the warmer weather by 
going places and doing many things. We recently 
toured the Budweiser Plant in Merrimack and got to 
sample the beer and better yet saw the 
Clydesdales getting their showers. Quite a treat. 
More trips are on our calendars such as the 
Science Museum in Boston, Union Leader Corp 
and a special interest is a visit to the 911 
Headquarters in Concord. The staff at 911 
encourage visitors to learn more about their new 
system. 
   There are many citizens who have never walked 
through the doors of the Watson Academy. If 
someone has the time, make a visit. The building is 
more than a 100 years old but still looks great. The 
Recreation Department is doing a great job for a 
very active place. We seniors take over the second 
Thursday of each month with our meetings and 
programs. A recent program was a canine 
demonstration by the New Hampshire State Police 
Troop A. We were like kids watching what those 
beautiful dogs could do and how well they are 
cared for. At our June meeting, we hosted Mr.Bob 
Freshman who is an expert and collector of old 
clocks. Another fascinating program and of course 
being senior citizens, we sort of remember some of 
those old clocks (our parents had). 
   Our next meeting in August (no meeting in July) 
will be with the Epping Fire Department where they 
will assist us in developing a "file of life" program. 
For those who have not heard of the file of life, it's 
collecting important medical information and 
haviing it in a specific place - a small file. This file 
will be known by the emergency personnel and will  
probably save a life someday. 
   Keep watching for details about our celebration of 
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our 10th anniversary. We are planning an Open 
House at the Watson Academy and are looking for 
special events for that special day. We are also 
going to fill a time capsule to be opened in 2059. 
No, not 100 years, who can wait that long? We 
haven't decided where we will bury it yet and ideas 
are always welcome. 
   Remember, residents 55 years and over, you are 
always welcome to join in our fun. 
 

ETV Schedule 
Channel 22 - ETV - Schedule - live programs  
JULY  
Thurs. 9 - Planning Board (6 pm)  
Mon. 13 - Selectmen  
Thurs. 16 - School Board  
Tues. 21 - Water & Sewer  
Thurs. 23 - Planning Board (6pm)  
Mon. 27 - Selectmen  
Tues. 28 - Firewards   
AUGUST  
Thurs. 6 - School Board  
Mon. 10 - Selectmen  
Thurs. 13 - Planning Board (6pm)  
Tues. 18 - Water & Sewer  
Wed. 19 - Budget Committee  
Thurs. 20 - School Board  
Mon. 24 - Selectmen  
Tues. 25 - Firewards  
Thurs. 27 - Planning Board (6 pm)  
   All meetings are aired at 7pm unless otherwise 
noted.  Schedule is subject to change.  Check the 
"Bulletin Board" on ETV, Channel 22 for latest 
information and pre-recorded programs.  
Sunday pre-recorded Church Services:   

July 5, 12, 19, 26 and August 2, 9, 16, 23, 30  

8:00 am - Bethany Church  

9:30 am - Epping Bible Baptist Church  

11:00 am - St. Joseph Church  

Noon - Raymond Baptist Church  

1:00 pm - New Life Church 

 

  Leddy Center 

   The Leddy Center has moved to Ladd's Lane in 
Epping!  All classes and private lessons are now 
being held at the Leddy Center's new location.  We 
hope all of Epping will come and enjoy Leddy 
Center's new "digs" in this beautiful new theater.  
   Leddy Center's next production in its new location 

will be Gilbert and Sullivan's "The Pirates of 
Penzance" from July 10 to July 26. Mary Gatchell 
will perform in Concert on October 16. Other 
productions coming to the Leddy Center will be 
"Charlie and the Chocolate Factory" from October 
30 to November 15 and "A Christmas Carol" from 
December 4 to 13.  
   Join us for a fabulous Season 2009 at the Leddy 
Center on Ladd's Lane! Ticket prices are $18 and 
$16. Ticket Office hours are Monday through Friday  
from 3:00 - 5:00 p.m.  
   Call us at 679-2781 or visit us on line at 
www.leddycenter.org . 
 

 Scouting Around Epping 
Cub Scout Pack 136 
   $5400 plus was allegedly embezzled from the 
pack. We have had many donations and we thank 
all that have supported us. This was camp money 
as well as activity money earned by the Cubs and 
their parents by selling Trails End Popcorn, doing a 
Hike-A-Thon and paying annual dues.  
   On July 8, please think about eating at Wendy‟s 
between 5 and 8 p.m.  Wendy‟s will donate 15% of 
their sales to the Pack. You have to eat so why not 
Wendy‟s and help our Pack earn money to replace 
money that was taken   
    Our second fundraiser will be a car wash 
sponsored by the Epping Firefighters Association 
on July 11th from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. at the Safety 
complex on Route 27. We will wash your vehicle for 
a donation to the Pack. Donations will be matched 
by the Exeter New Car Dealers Association.  Thank 
you Firefighters, Explorers and Wal-Mart 
distribution center employees for putting on this 
event. 
    Our third event will be an Ice Cream Social on 
July 18 at Rose Lynn‟s Ice Cream located on Route 
27, Exeter Road, near All Star Speedway. All 
proceeds will be donated to the Cub Scout Pack as 
well as a matching donation from a friend. Thanks 
to Owner Joe Bodge for the coming donation of 
time and money. 
    The Pack had its June Pack meeting at the High 
School fields. All Cubs were promoted into the next 
year‟s Den and received a new neckerchief for that 
Den. Before the awards ceremony, a field day was 
held with many events including a sack race with 
real burlap sacks. 
    Several boys will be going to summer camp with 
the help of the Daniel Webster Council. We have 
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been told to send the boys to camp and worry 
about the finances later. 
 
Boy Scout Troop 136 
    Congratulations to Sam Hardy for completing his 
Eagle Scout award. His Eagle project was a tennis 
practice wall at the tennis court. This enables 
players to practice without a second person. Sam 
also graduated from Berwick Academy. He has had 
a busy year. His Eagle Scout Court of Honor will be 
held August 30 at the Epping Community Church. 
Our final meeting and Court of Honor before the 
summer will be June 28th.  
   For more information about Scouting call 
Scoutmaster Patty Begin at 571-0266 or Unit 
commissioner Cliff Cray 679-5125 

   The Troop attended the Tri District Camporee that 

was held in Canada. For many Scouts this was their 

first trip out of the United States. The Troop 

brought home an A in the scoring, one of four 

Troops to win the top award. The Troop will attend 

Summer Camp at the Hidden Valley Scout Camp in 

Gilmanton Iron Works from August 2nd to 8th.  

  Explorer Post 716 and the 

Epping Fire Department 

Epping Fire Department   
     The Fire Department has a firefighter certified in 
the proper use of the infant car seat. To have your 
seat inspected and information on the proper 
installation, call the Fire Department at 679-5446 
and make an appointment with Firefighter EMT-I 
Tim Cole. 
 
Explorer Post 716  
   Four Explorers will attend the Explorer Fire 
Academy from June 26 until July 3. We have 
openings for young men and women ages 14 to 20 
in the Post. Please call 679-5446 or 679-5125 for 
more information. Congratulations to our High 
School graduates. 

 

American Legion Breakfasts 
   Sunday morning breakfasts will take place from 

9:00-11:30 a.m. at the Epping R.A. Mitchell 
American Legion Post 51 on July 12th and August 
9th. The cost is $3.00 for adults, $2.00 for children.  

 

 

Epping Community Church 
   The Epping Community Church Food Pantry is 
open two days a week, Thursday and Saturday 
from 9:00 - 11:00 a.m. We continue to receive 
donations from various organizations and people in 
our community. We would like to thank the Police 
Union, Dr. Ver Ploeg, the Munsey family, the Gersh 
family, the Spechuilli family, the Rockingham 
Nursing Home Residents, the Harvey Mitchell 
Library, the EPONA group along with The Berry 
Fund Charitable Foundation for their most recent 
donations. We also would like to thank our bakers, 
the Crandall family and Starbucks. These donations 
couldn‟t have come at a better time! 
   We continue to see a large need in our 
community. If you would like to donate food items 
to the food pantry the following are suggested items 
that are needed:  cereal, canned fruit, spaghetti 
sauce, pasta, tuna, peanut butter, jelly, canned 
vegetables, soups, baked beans, juice, mac & 
cheese 
   We also can use personal hygiene items such as, 
toilet paper, paper towels, shampoo, bar soap, 
toothpaste etc. 
   In our Coats of Caring program we are currently 
offering spring jackets and sweaters and 
sweatshirts. Unfortunately, at this time we do not 
take clothing. Once our new building is completed 
we are hoping to be able to offer clothing then. 
   The “Soup of the Day Café” is doing very well.  
This is a free lunch that is offered every Thursday 
from 11:00 - 12:30 at the Epping Community 
Church. Please come in and share a bowl of soup 
and visit with some of your friends and neighbors. 
There are homemade soups that are offered every 
week. Last week we had a hamburger veggie soup 
and artichoke parmesan with crackers, watermelon 
slices and pineapple cake....sound tempting? 
   We are located on Pleasant Street across from 
Epping House of Pizza.  If you have any questions 
about any of these programs please contact us at 
679-5542.   
Congratulations Epping High School Graduates 
   Epping Community Church enjoyed hosting the 
Project Graduation breakfast for the graduating 
Seniors of Epping High School this past Saturday 
morning, June 20, 2009.  We always enjoy having 
the opportunity to present a tasty early morning 
breakfast which concludes EHS‟s Project 
Graduation activities.  We pray God‟s blessings 
upon the Seniors as they pursue life beyond high 
school. 
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Third Saturday Dinner 
   Our monthly third Saturday Dinner for July will be 
on Saturday, July 18, 2009 from 5:00 p.m. „til 7:00 
p.m.  Raising support for our building program, the 
funds raised through this dinner are matched dollar 
for dollar by a very generous matching grant.  
Thank you to everyone who attended June‟s 
Dinner. 
   The menu for July is Chicken Bar-B-Q, Potato 
Salad, Green Beans, Watermelon and Beverage. 
   In August our third Saturday dinner menu is 
tentatively set for lobster, corn on the cob, coleslaw 
and beverage. 
Fall Flu Clinic 
   Sponsored by Rockingham VNA and hosted by 
Epping Community Church, the tentative date of 
Tuesday, October 13, 2009 has been set for the fall 
flu clinic.  Seniors of the community are invited to 
get their flu shots between 10:00 a.m. and 12:00 
noon.  For the last several years this clinic has 
been offered as a service to the community.  
Please mark your calendars and get your flu shot.  
As soon as a final date has been set we will provide 
further information. 
Epping Community Church now on Facebook 
and Twitter 
   Stay current with the events at Epping 
Community Church by visiting Twitter at 
www.twitter.com/eccnh and becoming a follower.  If 
you are on Facebook, do a search for Epping 
Community Church.  Our church and picture will 
come up as a choice.  Choose to be a fan of ECC. 
Desire information about ECC or wish to 
communicate with the pastor? 
   If you would like information about Epping 
Community Church or want to know more about it‟s 
activities or events, please feel free to use our 
email address, infor@eccnh.org.  If you have 
specific questions or concerns you would like to 
share with the pastor you may email him at 
wvangundy@eccnh.org.  We will respond as 
quickly as possible. 
ECC on the WEB 
   You can find us on the web at www.eccnh.org.  
There you will find information about our church, 
our current building campaign, the pastor‟s blog 
and other facts. 
Worship with us on Sunday mornings at 9:00 
a.m. 
   Tired of the novel, yet wanting sound biblical 
preaching, great music, friendly people and liberty 
to choose how you will live your life in relationship 
to Christ?  You are invited to join us in worship on 
Sunday mornings at 9:00 a.m.  You will find our 

service engaging, meaningful and a time of giving 
thanks to God for His many blessings. 
Friday Nite Food for the Soul – 7:00 p.m. in the 
church library 
   Thirsting for deeper discussion and study of life, 
faith and scripture, and living in the Lord?  Join 
Mike and Vicki Young and Paul and Elisabeth 
Gustavson for a time of casual discussion based on 
scripture and God‟s leading.  You will enjoy the 
fellowship as well. 
Weekly Service to Our Community 
Food Pantry   
Thursdays, 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 
  Saturdays, 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. (closed on July 
4th) 
Thursday Soup Café  
  Thursdays, 11:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon 
     Two varieties of soup are served free of charge 
on Thursday in our fellowship hall. We particularly 
would like to invite the senior citizens of our 
community to come and share in good food, good 
friends and good fellowship! 
Friday Nite Pizza   
  Fridays, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. (closed on July 3rd)  
Coats of Caring Program 
     Our free coat distribution program runs from late 
October through late Spring.  Watch for future 
details regarding availability of coats, mittens and 
scarves for winter weather. 
 

Epping Bible Baptist Church 
Every Sunday   
8:00 a.m. Breakfast  Free! Plan to join us. 
9:30 a.m. Sunday School for all ages 
10:45 a.m. Morning Worship Service  
6:00 p.m. Evening Worship Service  
Mondays: July 13; August 17, 24, 31 
6:30 p.m. Faith Bible Institute at EBBC 
Wednesdays: July 1, 8, 15, 22, 29; Aug 5,12,19, 26  
7:00 p.m. Young Adult Group at EBBC and also 
7:00 p.m. Prayer meeting and Bible Study at 
Parsonage 
Fridays: July 10, 17, 24; August 14, 21 
1:00 - 2:30 p.m. Food Pantry at EBBC  
Saturdays: July 4, 11, 18, 25; Aug 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 
7:00 p.m. Youth Group at EBBC 
Special Upcoming Events 
The Faith Bible Institute Fall Classes will begin 
Monday, August 17, 6:30 p.m. 
The price will be $115 for new students and $90 for 
returning students. 
The Fall 2009 class is Semester Six of the series 
and will include: 
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mailto:infor@eccnh.org
mailto:wvangundy@eccnh.org
http://www.eccnh.org/


 

 
                www.SpeakUpEpping.org                       Page 7 of 18                   SpeakUpEpping@gmail.com  

Bible 106 – The Exile and the Restoration of Israel 
(Ezekiel, Daniel, Ezra, Esther, Nehemiah, Haggai, 
Zechariah, Malachi) 
Bible 216 – New Testament Epistles IV (1-3 John 
and Revelation) 
Theology 216 – Doctrines of Christ & Sin 

The Porch 
   A teen youth center is coming to Epping! It will be 
located in the old Leddy Center building on 133 
Main Street. A group from the Epping Bible Baptist 
Church has started a not-for-profit organization 
called Epping Lighthouse Ministries. One of the 
many services they will be providing for the 
community is "The Porch" - a youth center for teens 
to go and play games, and hang out in a safe 
environment. 
   Anyone interested in giving a tax-deductible 
financial gift towards opening the center can 
contact Adam or Rachelle Chase at 479-2092 or 
email eppinglighthouse@hotmail.com  

Providence Baptist Church 
   Vacation Bible School will be held July 6 through 
9, from 6:00 to 8:30 p.m with a family night 
celebration on Thursday night. 
   Summer worship service is Sundays at 10 a.m.. 
 

News from the Historical Society 
   Corey Blanchard, an Epping graduate, history 
major and future teacher of history, is the recipient 
of this year‟s Epping Historical Society Scholarship 
in the amount of $650.00. Good luck Corey!   
   We hope you have been enjoying our past 
programs which have been airing on ETV . One of 
them, “Two Fiddlers” featured our friends Dudley 
and Jacqueline Laufman who have received 
national recognition for their unique musical 
accomplishments.  
   Their book on barn dancing, one of several to 
which we have contributed, features photos of 
vintage Epping dance cards and may be seen at  
the historical Society.  
Donations:  
   Thanks to Judy Dufour of Exeter and Lyn Leddy 
of Greenland for new and invaluable information on 
the Poliquin, Bascom, Cloutier, Freeman, Bernier 
and Leddy familes of Epping. Included are copies 
of birth,baptismal and marriage documents and 
photos . We were pleased to provide Lyn with the 
1866 naturalization records of John and Charles 
Leddy. 
   Dr. Abram Mitchell not only left us a legacy of our 
library and a park along the Lamprey, but he 

practiced in Epping for over 40 years. We are 
greatly indebted to his great granddaughter, Diana 
Witherell of Northwood for her generous donation 
of Dr. Mitchell‟s well worn medical book – a 
treasure!  
    We have also welcomed a number of 
enthusiastic visitors this spring including a great 
group of Epping students who left our building 
knowing a lot more about our history, about the 
brickyards, the bootjacks and what a Native 
American talking stick is all about.  
   Come in yourself and learn more about Epping on 
Mondays 10am-1pm or Wednesdays 10am to 2pm. 

 

Volunteers Needed 
    Volunteers needed to fill vacancies on these 
Town Committees: Historic District Commission, 
Library Trustees, Planning Board Alternate, and 
Zoning Board Alternate.  Contact Dean Shankle at 
the Town Hall. 
 

 Harvey Mitchell Memorial 

Library 
151 Main Street, Epping – right next door to 
Town Hall     
(603) 679-5944 
   Great things are happening at your library!  In 
May the new carpet and tile were installed in the 
children‟s room, replacing carpet that had seen its 
share of flood water, spills and parking lot grime.  
Many thanks to volunteers Dani and Debi Bennis, 
Carissa Johnson, Andrea Meyer, Jen and Jacklyn 
Tracy, and Mark and Tyler Wilkins who each took 
turns helping to move books, tables, bookcases 
and other items to allow for the installation. 
   We have also finally set up the new computers in 
the children‟s room!  With one PC and one Mac 
connected to our wireless internet, patrons 14 and 
under will be encouraged to use these rather than 
the computers upstairs for research, email etc.  
New software will be added over the coming 
months for educational games serving kids of all 
ages.  If you have a game you would like to 
recommend, please let us know. In addition, we are 
in search of someone well-versed in Mac who 
would be interested in leading an introductory 
workshop to the staff so we can become more 
knowledgeable about our new Apple.  Please 
contact any staff member if you would be able to 
help us out.   

mailto:eppinglighthouse@hotmail.com
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   The library is open Monday through Friday from 
10 am to 8 pm and Saturdays from 10 to 2 pm.   
   Ever wonder who makes the “big” decisions for 
your town library? Our Board of Trustees is made 
up of residents of Epping who volunteer and are 
voted in by the town to serve for one to three years.  
Currently the board has 5 members: Michael 
Swegles, Chairman; Abby Constantineau, Vice 
Chair; Lynn Reinhard, Treasurer; Joan Harlow, 
Secretary; and Nan Nutt.  Library Trustees meet 
the 3rd Monday each month at 7:15.  Meetings are 
open to the public. 
Coming up in July and August: 
For Adults: 
New Mystery Book Group:  
Meets the 1st Tuesday of each month 
 July 7th  @ 7 pm – Death on a Vineyard Beach by 
Philip A. Craig 
 August 4th  @ 7 pm – come in July and help decide 
August‟s book 
Eclectic Book Group:  
Meets the 2nd Tuesday of each month  
 July 14th  @ 7 pm – The Olive Farm by Carol 
Drinkwater 
 August 11th @ 7 pm – come in July and help decide 
August‟s book 
Dusty Ol‟ Mystery Book Group:  
Meets 3rd Wednesday of each month for folks who 
prefer the classics 
 July 15th @ 7 pm – The Thirty-Nine Steps by John 
Buchan 
 August 19th  @ 7 pm – come in July and help 
decide August‟s book! 
Independence Day – Saturday, July 4th – library 
closed 
Dessert and a Movie:  
a free night out for adults – enjoy a recent release 
on our 9 foot screen with stereo surround sound - 
4th Thursday each month @ 7:45 
 July 23rd and August 27th   – we need suggestions 
of what YOU want to see!  
Programs for Children: 
Summer Reading Program: 
   It‟s summer reading time at the library!  Beginning 
June 29th, the Epping Elementary School Library 
staff will move down the hill to run “Navigating the 
Nile”, this year‟s summer reading program for 
elementary school children.  Registration takes only 
a moment, and entitles your child to participate in 
the incentive programs and special events 
throughout the 6 week program.  Each child will 
receive a reading log, where s/he will record the 
minutes spent reading during the week.  At every 
visit to the library during core program hours their 

time will be tallied, earning the reader one “deben” 
(ancient Egyptian currency) for each 30 minutes, 
plus a ticket to work on items to add to the 
panorama of the Nile River Valley that flows across 
the children‟s room walls.  Kids can spend their 
“money” in King Tut‟s Tomb, the Summer Reading 
store opening July 6th.  Other activities include a 
weekly craft, challenges to earn bonus “money”, 
Cakewalks, Mummy Week and our annual 
Barbeque featuring UNH‟s theater troupe, Little 
Red Wagon.  The core program runs Monday 
through Thursday from 10 to 2 and Wednesday 
evenings from 5 to 8.  Families are encouraged to 
pick up an SRP booklet at the library for a calendar 
of events and group visit times. 
   Preschool Storyhour will also follow the ancient 
Egyptian theme with projects especially for younger 
children. Beginning July 1st, Storyhour will move to 
its summer schedule:  The morning groups will be 
meeting at 9:15 on Wednesday and Thursday, and 
the afternoon group will meet Thursday at 2:30.  
Preschoolers and beginning readers may log 
minutes to earn Egyptian money as they are read 
to, whether at home, listening to audio books or 
participating in Story Hour.    
Middle Schoolers & Teens: 
   Is your child going into 6th grade or higher?  Might 
s/he be interested in joining a book group that will 
meet once a week for book talks, pizza and 
movies? Please contact Miss Tracie and give her 
your ideas!  We also welcome big kids who want to 
volunteer this summer.  
Pajama Night:  
2nd Friday each month at 6:30 pm  
Wear your PJs and bring a snack to share to this fun 
family event for kids ages 2-8.  Crafts, stories and 
library-wide scavenger hunt 
July 10th – PJ Movie Night featuring “Prince of 
Egypt”, rated PG 
 August 14th – “A Camping We Will Go” plus 
marshmallow roast 
Toy Play Day:  4th Saturday each month 11:00 to 
1:00 
   This program provides an opportunity for children 
to share and play with other kids who have similar 
interests, while learning to feel comfortable at the 
library. Picnic lunchers are always welcome. 
July 25th – Sink or float? – a watery Play Day with 
bubbles, experiments and drippy art (weather 
permitting).  Bring boats, favorite tub toys and a 
towel. 
 August - There will be no Play Day in August.  
Friends of the Library 
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   This amazing group has been very busy this 
spring, dressing the library for summer with lovely 
flowers, providing freeze pops for hot kids on 
Memorial Day, supporting crafters nights, and 
hosting another successful Senior Tea on June 
15th.   The group does not meet in the summer but 
will be a presence nonetheless, as they will be 
providing water bottles and freeze pops for the 
summer reading program store in addition to their 
$250 donation to the program.  The Book Sale 
Room will continue to offer great bargains on 
hardcover and paperback books plus audio books 
and VHS tapes and is available any time the library 
is open.   
   Remember, the Friends host an on-going Food 
Pantry Donation Box in support of Epping‟s Food 
Pantry. Non-perishable items are always welcome 
to help neighbors who may be struggling to make 
ends meet.  The box is located near the front door 
on the main level of the library.  
   F.O.L. next meeting will be September 14th, 2009.  
If you are interested in joining this vibrant group, 
please contact Friends President Nancy Andrews 
at the library.   

 

Epping Recreation Department News 
   Spring has Sprung!! With warmer weather upon 
us, many of us are looking forward to spending 
some time outdoors with the fresh air, blue sky and 
warm sun. All of this daydreaming has caused 
some residents from town to think about what it 
would be like to have a community park here in 
Epping. Wouldn't it be nice to have an area where 
we can gather together with our families and friends 
for outdoor recreation and relaxation? If you are 
interested in joining Friends of Epping to help 
enhance our community, please contact Andrea 
Loving at lovinggang@myfairpoint.net or 734-2826. 
This will be a volunteer driven effort, so we need 
your help! 
   Registration for before/after school starts July 
27th.  
We will also be starting a Teen Talk program in 
October, on Wednesday evenings from 6:00 to 7:30 
p.m. at Watson Academy. This will be a peer 
discussion group that will meet weekly. We are 
looking for volunteers to assist with the program. 
Classes and Lessons 
Pilates Class 
Thursdays 
Starting April 30th  
6-7P.M. 
Upstairs at the Town Hall 

Six week Session for only $48 
Walk-ins welcome $10 
Class size is limited!  
Yoga 
Mondays and Wednesdays 
6-7p.m. 
Upstairs at the Town Hall 
$35 for six-week program, ongoing 
Walk-ins welcome $8 
Music Lessons! 
Guitar Lessons with experienced local musician 
Joseph K Murphy      
 A fun and fulfilling experience for all! 
Ages 8 - adult 
1/2 hour lessons - $15.00   1 hour lessons - $30.00 
Mornings, Afternoons or Evenings 
Joseph K Murphy - 603-608-8672  
Taekwondo Classes 
Epping Elementary School Multi-Purpose Room 
Open Enrollment 
Mondays and Fridays, 3:15 P.M. - 4:00 P.M. 
$65 per month, uniform will be included.  
   Please visit the new recreation website at 
www.eppingrecreation.org  All registration forms 
and additional information can be found on the 
website.  For questions about the programs, call 
679-3301 or email rec@townofepping.com  
 

Families First 
   Families First Health and Support Center has 
many programs for parents and the community.   
Please visit their website at  
www.familiesfirstseacoast.org for a complete listing 
of programs being offered.  The following are just a 
few in and around the Epping area: 
In Epping:  
Family Morning Out. Wednesdays, July 15 - 
August 12, 9:30–11:00 a.m. at Epping Elementary 
School, 17 Prospect St. Parents and children ages 
birth through 6 join for play, circle time, creative 
activities, stories, and snacks for the first half of the 
group. In the second half, children and child care 
staff play together while parents gather for quiet 
time and informal discussion and parenting strategy 
tips. Facilitator: Susie Bright. 
In Seabrook:  
Parent Recharge Tuesdays, weekly, 9:30 to 11 
a.m. at Seacoast Youth Services, 867 Lafayette 
Road. Kick back, get involved in relaxing activities, 
and recharge your parenting battery. Child care and 
refreshments included. Facilitator: MJ Keane       
   Free child care is included with all programs, and 
pizza dinner is included with evening programs. 

mailto:lovinggang@myfairpoint.net
http://www.eppingrecreation.org/
mailto:rec@townofepping.com
http://www.familiesfirstseacoast.org/
http://familiesfirstseacoast.org/documents/SeabrookRechargeatSYS.pdf
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Advance signup is needed for all programs; call 
Families First at 603-422-8208 ext. 2 unless 
otherwise noted.  
 

Donate Your Old Cell Phone and 

Help Our Troops Call Home 
   More than 150,000 troops are serving overseas 
and are away from their families.  Please make a 
donation of your old cell phone and provide these 
soldiers with a much needed connection to their 
loved ones. 
   There is a drop off box at the Epping Town Hall 
for your convenience. If you have any questions, 
please contact Joyce at 679-5441 ext 101.  

                 
Happy Retirement To Epping 

Teachers 
The school year ended with the district honoring the 
following six teachers retiring with 152 years of 
service to the students of Epping.    
 
 Janice Realy - Speech & Language Teacher - 

7 years 
 Carol Bartlett - High School Social Studies 

Teacher - 20 years                
 Judi Phelps - Middle School Math Teacher - 

21 years 
 Pam Chaffee - High School Business 

Teacher - 30 years 
 Jim McEvoy - Elementary School Teacher - 

34 years 
 Irene Nelson - Middle School Math Teacher - 

34 years 
 

Epping School District News 

                         
SCHOOL BEGINS                                                       
   The first day for students is Tuesday, September 
8, 2009.  This school year we will have a similar 
school calendar to last year.  There will be no early 

release days and professional development training 
days for staff members have been scheduled on 
days prior to long holiday weekends.  Please visit 
www.sau14.org for the 2009-2010 School 
Calendar.  Students attending Seacoast School of 
Technology start August 27, 2009 per the SST 
School Calendar. 

School Board Meeting Schedule                         
   The Epping School Board will hold regular 
meetings throughout the summer at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Epping Town Hall.  The public is invited to 
attend.  Meetings are also televised by ETV. 

 July 16,  

August 6, 20  
 
MEMBERS OF THE EPPING SCHOOL DISTRICT 
HONORED 
   Epping School District earned many kudos from 
The New England League of Middle Schools 
(NELMS). Superintendent Barbara Munsey is being 
honored as one who understands and supports 
effective middle level education that promotes 
powerful learning for young adolescents. She has 
received the 2008-2009 Superintendent Award. 
   Mrs. Munsey understands how young 
adolescents learn and she champions middle level 
education by actively promoting middle level 
education, building community support and 
recognizing middle level as a distinct entity of 
education.  
   Christine Luongo, sixth grade language arts 
teacher, is being awarded Master in the Middle 
Award. Mrs.Luongo has been teaching for 22 years 
and remains committed and passionate about 
middle level education. She is involved formally as 
a mentor to new teachers, but she also continues to 
serve as a role model to many. She is recognized 
for incorporating activity-based learning and 
developing a sense of student ownership in their 
learning. Mrs. Luongo models many effective  
middle level instructional practices. 
   Mr. Cushman Gillen is enjoying his second year 
teaching sixth graders at Epping Middle School. He 
is being awarded the NELMS Promising 
Practitioner Award. He meets the needs of 
individual students by using effective middle level 
practices such as fostering curriculum connections,  
and integrating higher order thinking.  
   Epping Middle School is proud of Mrs. Munsey, 
Mrs. Luongo, and Mr. Gillen for their positive 
contributions to middle level education. They will be 
congratulated formally at the annual NELMS 

http://www.sau14.org/
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conference in April and recognized by the Epping 
School Board on March 5. 
 

Epping Elementary School (EES) 
July 14 – August 13          Box City Kidz  
   Box City Kidz is a free program for eligible 
students entering grades 2 through 5 to help them 
improve reading and math skills, build confidence, 
and increase school success.  The program will be  
held  from 8:00 am to noon    on Tuesdays,  
Wednesdays and Thursdays.   
   For more information, please contact Karen 
Page, Title I Coordinator at 679-8018. 
July 14 – August 13       Extended Year Program 
Summer Camp 
       This program will offer art, remediation and 
enrichment for students who qualify.  The Summer 
Camp will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesday and 
Thursdays from 8:00 am to  11:00 am. 
       For more information, please contact Kathy 
McKay, Special Education Coordinator at 679-
8018. 
July 15 – August 12        Family Morning Out 
   This free program will be held on Wednesdays 
from 9:30 am to 11:00 am and is for children ages 
birth to six and parents.   
   First Half:  Parents and kids together in activities, 
circle, songs and snack. 
   Second Half:  Share parenting strategies wit 
other parents while your children play with our child 
care staff.    
For more information see  
www.FamiliesFirstSeacoast.org  Advance signup is 
required!  Call Families First at 422-8208 ext. 2, or 
Kathy Stanley-Berting at 679-8018, ext. 448.   
September 8      First Day of School Celebration 
      Parents are cordially invited to join their children 
and our teachers and administrators on our first day 
of school.  This celebration is an opportunity for you 
to help your children enjoy the first day of school.  
You‟ll meet parents   of your child‟s classmates, get 
to know the people who have a shared interest in 
your child‟s education, and learn    some easy and 
effective ways to help them throughout the  school 
year.  We look forward to seeing you! 
  Date:  September 8, 2009 
 Time:  8:20 am to 9:35 am 
  Place:  Epping Elementary School 
Nurse‟s Office   ALERT 
Varicella, (Chicken Pox) requirements have 
changed for Kindergarten, now TWO doses at 
least 3 months apart, 
  Or 

  Documentation of immunity by confirmed 
laboratory tests.  
 Please be aware ALL incoming students must 
have documentation of having met these 
requirements as mandated by state law.   
 

Epping Middle School (EMS) 
Epping School Walk For Diabetes 
   Epping Middle School‟s Plato Team gathered 
their students for School Walk for Diabetes, an  
event of the American Diabetes Association (ADA), 
on May 15, at 1:00 P.M. 
   Students and teachers of Epping Middle School 
worked together to raise funds to support the 
important research, information, and advocacy 
efforts of the ADA.  Approximately 23.6 million 
children and adults have diabetes in the United 
States, and one in three babies born today will 
develop diabetes in their lifetime. 
   Not only did the students raise funds, but they 
also learned life-long lessons about the 
seriousness of diabetes and how eating healthy 
and exercising can help prevent the disease.  The 
school receives a percentage of the funds raised 
for the ADA back to purchase needed physical 
education equipment and school medical supplies. 
   “We are so excited to participate in School Walk 
for Diabetes.  We have been involved with the 
School Walk for seven years now.  It is a chance 
for us to make a difference in our community and at 
the same time raise money and awareness for an 
important cause,” said Ms. Weisberg, EMS teacher 
and coordinator of the event for the school. 
   The American Diabetes Association is the 
nation‟s leading voluntary health organization 
supporting diabetes research, information, and 
advocacy.  Founded in 1940, the Association 
supports volunteers in every state and region of the 
country, providing service to hundreds of 
communities across the country. 
   The students had a great afternoon of walking 
and talking, while raising over $2,000 for the cause.  
This total reflects the Epping Middle School‟s staff‟s 
contribution from the May Denim Day donations as 
well.  Some students chose to walk for other 
charities.  Their donations totaled $75. 
   Students also earned prizes from the ADA 
incentive program.  Most participated as a way to 
make a difference.  Zach Szczechowicz 
commented, “I was very happy that I got to walk for 
a good cause.  My dad has diabetes and it felt good 
raising money for the cause and also raising 
awareness.” 

http://www.familiesfirstseacoast.org/


 

 
                www.SpeakUpEpping.org                       Page 12 of 18                   SpeakUpEpping@gmail.com  

 
 
The Plato Team at Epping Middle School 
Celebrates Walk NH Week 2009 
   On June 3, the Plato Team at Epping Middle 
School celebrated Walk NH Week 2009 with a 2.5 
mile walk in on the school property.  The Plato 
Team joined other groups from throughout New 
Hampshire in recognizing Walk NH Week 2009 by 
holding a walk during the first week of June.  
   Walk NH Week is an event designed to 
encourage people of all ages to get out, get moving 
and   participate in a one to three mile community 
walk.  This year‟s event is generously sponsored by 
Harvard Pilgrim HealthCare Foundation. Governor 
John Lynch has proclaimed June 1-7 Walk NH 
Week as a way to promote walking and help keep 
New Hampshire residents on a healthy path.  The 
goal of Walk NH Week is to inspire participants to 
continue walking as part of a healthy lifestyle long 
after the June events end.  
   The Plato Team has been walking all school year 
with the goal of walking the length of NH by June.  
Some students are well on their way of reaching 
the 190 miles.  Students were awarded plastic feet 
for a necklace for each milestone reached: 18 
miles, the length of the NH coastline; 34 miles, up 
and down Crawford Path to Mt. Washington‟s 
summit; 49 miles, the Monadnock-Sunapee 
Greenway Trail; 62 miles, the distance around Lake 
Winnipesaukee; 70 miles, across NH; 98 miles, the 
length of the Connecticut River from N. Walpole to 
Woodsville; 129 miles, from Concord to Chocorua 
Lake and back; 162 miles, the Cohos Trail through 
Coos County-the longest single foot trail in NH; 190 
miles, the entire length of NH.  Other incentive 
prizes including pencils, stickers, pedometers and 
visors were awarded to the students who 
accumulated the most miles. 
   The students and teachers enjoy their walking 
time to get to know one another, to get fit and to 
stay healthy. 
Epping Track Team Contributes in a Big Way 
   Epping Middle School track team members are 
models of sportsmanship on the track and off.  
They recently collected over 200 food items during 
May, which they will donate to the NH Food Bank in 
honor of their pasta month.  
   Emily Michaud, Natalia Dore, and Megan Mission 
each brought in close to 50 items each.  Other 
members of the track team are:  Adam Parent, 
Carleigh Baer, David Savage, Harry Griffin, Jamie 
Craig, Jillian Venuti, Lauren Goulet, Sawyer Begin, 
Tina Le, Alex Ray, Dylan Czubaruk, Hayleigh 

Mantini, Mannet Desvira, Kelly Begin, Logan Miner, 
Scott Davidson, Amanda Cole, Chris Comeau, Ian 
McKenzie, Jennifer Jarosz, Kelly, Davidson, 
Madison Gardner, Ngoc Tran, Scott Soucie, 
Brittney Bullock, Colin Nollet, Ethan Illsley, Jacob 
West, Jennifer Murphy,  Kyle Cormier, Megan 
Illsley, Sarah Clements, and Sydney Chevalier. 
   The team is coached by the Newton Team‟s 
language arts teacher, Mr. Andrew Fersch and Ms. 
Kendall Booth.  They have inspired the team to do 
other acts of kindness as well.  When the team was 
making signs of support for the Epping softball they 
also made signs supporting the opposing team. 
Epping Middle School Students Go To Work 
   The Plato Team at Epping Middle School recently 
went to town.  After weeks of preparation in the 
classroom, students were given the opportunity to 
run a city, make its laws, enforce them, conduct 
businesses and get a hands-on simulation during 
this interactive field trip.   
   Exchange City was created in 1980 in response 
to employers' and community leaders' concerns 
that students lacked the basic understanding of 
government, economics and skills needed for future 
roles in the workplace.  
   Exchange City is program that combines an 
eight-week classroom curriculum with a state-of-the 
art interactive government and free enterprise 
laboratory. The Exchange City experience helps 
students learn and apply rigorous academic 
standards in math, civics, social studies. language 
arts and technology in real-life roles as citizens of 
their very own mini-town. 
   Exchange City is a nationally recognized, 
innovative economics, government and civics 
program supporting a new vision of teaching and 
learning about American enterprise, 
entrepreneurism and government. Students spent 
six weeks preparing in the social studies, math, and 
language arts classrooms for the experience.  
Civics lessons included developing laws, electing 
officials and economics was thoroughly explored as 
well.  Students learned how to keep a write checks 
and balance their accounts in math.  The language 
arts classes focused on job applications, resumes, 
and letter writing.  The Exchange City staff 
commended Epping‟s Plato Team for their 
preparation and skills.  
   This immersion learning model is designed 
around three components:  

interactive teacher and volunteer/parent training  
8-week hands-on classroom curriculum 
full day at the Exchange City simulation site 
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   The benefits to the students are many.  According 
to 1999 and 2002 independent evaluations of the 
programs there is an increased understanding and 
retention of economics principles, employment 
skills, government roles and personal finance.  The 
integrated curriculum also allows students to gain 
first-hand knowledge and skills required to be 
responsible citizens and part of the employment 
field.  Decisions had to be made, trouble-shooting 
had to be done, and compromises had to be made.  
This real-life enactment also heightened the 
students‟ awareness of the world around them, 
especially in these difficult financial times. 
   “Exchange City was frustrating, exciting and 
memorable.  I feel more prepared to enter the adult 
world because of our field trip.  It is interesting to 
see how my classmates acted in a different 
environment.  I hope we do it again,” one student 
commented. 
“From Blue to Green” 
   National Geographic Kids magazine has posted a 
challenge for all its readers.  The goal is to break 
the Guinness World Record by June 30 for the 
most denim collected.  The Plato Team at Epping 
Middle School has offered this challenge to all the 
students at EMS and has begun collecting any 
used denim.  The denim can be any item, any 
color, and worn out or torn.  A special benefit of this 
project is the denim can be recycled into insulation 
material for homes, especially those dwellings 
destroyed by natural disasters in our own country.   
   Please check the website  
(www.cottonfrombluetogreen.org ) for any  
additional information.  Epping Middle School will 
be collecting denim through the end of the school 
year. 
Epping Middle School Seventh Graders End the 
Year with Elective Classes 
   The Plato Team at Epping Middle School is 
offering the students a dynamic day of in-house, 
concurrent workshops on June 19.  Students 
signed up for two sessions from the following 
selections: Skin Cancer, Yoga, CPR, Stamp-It-Up 
card crafting, Nature Crafting, Story of NH Escaped 
Slaves.  Professionals and hobbyists are coming in 
to conduct the workshops with the students.  Each 
session connects to the curriculum studied at some 
point in the year.  For example, the students 
recently finished a letter writing unit in language 
arts.  The card crafting session will encourage 
students to write thank you notes and friendly 
letters.  The session on slavery complements the 
Black History Interdisciplinary Unit which was 
presented in February. 

   In the afternoon the students will be treated to a 
performance by The Funky Divas of Gospel. The 
musical journey/education program incorporates 
singing and talking about slavery, the Underground 
Railroad, and music.  The emphasis will be on field 
music and spirituals.  The performance begins with 
call and response songs that the students studied 
earlier in the year with a unit on the Blues.  The 
performance will end with African American gospel 
music of today. 
   The students and teachers are looking forward to 
this educational adventure. 

 

Email Address Changed? 
   Please notify us if your email address has 
changed, so we can update our mailing list by 
visiting our website at: www.SpeakUpEpping.org   

 

Newsletter Schedule 

   Have we missed your group or event? Please let 
us know. Our purpose is to include as many Epping 
groups and events as possible.   
   The next issue (September-October) of this 
newsletter will be sent out by September 1st, 
2009. We will accept submissions through 
August 24, 2009 to be included in the next issue. 
Please send your content, including contact 
information, for consideration through our website 
at: www.SpeakUpEpping.org  
 

Now Accepting Business Ads! 
   Would your business like to advertise in this 
newsletter? Business card-sized ads cost just  
$25.00 per newsletter issue for in-town businesses 
and $35.00 per issue for out-of-town businesses. If 
you prepay for one year in advance you pay only 
$125, which means you get your ad in at least one 
issue for free. We expect to send out 5-6 issues per 
year. We currently email this newsletter to 
approximately 200 homes and we distribute over 
250 paper copies around town. For more 
information or to place an ad in the next issue, 
please visit our website at:  
www.SpeakUpEpping.org   

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.cottonfrombluetogreen.org/
http://www.speakupepping.org/
http://www.speakupepping.org/
http://www.speakupepping.org/
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Spotlight on Business 
 

Zampa 
   Conveniently situated at the crossroads of Routes 
125 and 27, Zampa proudly anchors one of these 
corners standing 7 years as an independent Mom & 
Pop (non-chain) run restaurant. Proprietors and 
husband and wife Epping residents, Cory McPhee 
and Julie Di Tursi, are passionate about what they 
do, and enthusiastic about the space and food they 
bring to our community. Zampa has added to 
Epping‟s character as “The Center of the Universe” 
being noted by foodies and critics as a “hidden 
jewel” and proudly earned recognition in 
Portsmouth Magazine‟s top 20 Seacoast 
restaurants (Newburyport to Ogunquit) for 2 
consecutive years ranking 9th and 14th.  
   Zampa offers dinner 6 nights per week (Monday – 
Saturday). The eclectic cuisine is heavily inspired 
by Julie‟s Italian roots and the couple‟s love for 
Creole and Cajun flavors of the city of New Orleans 
where Cory earned much of his restaurant 
experience including his employment with several 
New Orleans dining institutions including Emeril 
Lagase‟s first restaurant in the mid 90‟s. From 
Nantucket sea scallops to pork saltimbocca and a 
grilled Angus ribeye steak, Zampa also offers 
superior quality American staples including burgers 
(as well as homemade veggie burgers and lamb 
burgers made from lamb from Epping‟s Riverslea 
Farm). Other favorites are homemade pasta dishes 
and the award winning Sloppy Joe. The pommes 
frites (hand cut fried potatoes) are not to be missed.   
   Julie and Cory are avid supporters of 
independent local businesses and sustainable 
agriculture.  It is clear in the menu and beverage 
selection where Squamscott soda is the house 
fountain drink and the majority of produce, meats, 
dairy and fish are sourced from farms in New 
England and as local as Epping. 
   Zampa has coined the phrase “blue jean fine 
dining” which describes this cozy 60-seat 
restaurant, making the perfect environment for a 
casual evening any time or perfect for the special 
occasion. Come as you are.  Reservations on 
weekends are recommended. 
   For more details about your neighborhood bistro, 
go to www.zampa.com.  Off site and pick-up 
catering services are also available.  603.679.8772. 

Hours of operation: Monday-Saturday 5:00 – 
9:00pm. 
The Story of ZAMPA 
   In 1903 William S. Mason purchased the 
Governor Prescott House in Epping. Almost 100 
years later, Cory McPhee, William Mason's great 
grandson, and his wife, Julie DiTursi, moved to the 
Governor Prescott House to continue the family 
legacy.  In time, Cory and Julie will share the 
beauty of the family estate with the public as they 
open the Governor Prescott House for hosting 
weddings and special events. But first, Cory and 
Julie, who share a passion for fine food, wanted to 
realize their dream of owning a restaurant.  
   This dream came true in June 2002 when the 
couple opened the doors of Zampa (pronounced 
"zahm-pa").  A unique name you might say. As the 
couple was searching to name the restaurant, they 
discovered a way to connect it to the family estate.  
Inside the Governor Prescott House is a paw print 
preserved in a brick. The origin is described in this 
September 21, 1875 article in the Exeter Newsletter 
discovered by Madelyn Willamson of the Epping 
Historical Society.   
   EDITOR NEWS-LETTER: Epping has good clay 
pits.  When Nathaniel G. and Micah Prescott came 
to town, and to the place where Hon. Benj. F. 
Prescott now lives, about one hundred and 
eighteen years ago, they used brick then or not 
long after, made in town.   
   It is a tradition that they were made on their own 
lands.  After some were struck and before being 
burnt, a dog went over them and in two or three at 
least, his feet sunk in and the exact footprint was 
left.  After being burnt they remained just the same.  
These bricks were used in the chimney that begins 
in the cellar.  It is put on one of its edges so that the 
side with the dogôs footprint is in full view.  It may 
be thought a small matter, but it is an interesting 
item of old time manners, worth noting.   J.F. 
   As a result, Cory and Julie named the restaurant 
Zampa, the Italian word for "paw”. (Julie is of Italian 
heritage).  The Zampa name has another special 
meaning for the couple as it symbolizes their 
astrological sign, Leo the Lion. 

 
Thanks for reading!  - The Communications Group 

 

                                     

http://www.zampa.com/
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Thanks to our business advertisers! 
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 Epping Calendar of Events for July 2009 
 

Date Event 

June 26-July 3 Explorer Fire Academy 

June 29 Reading Program ñNavigating the Nileò begins at the Library for elementary school children 

July 2 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

July 4 Independence Day 

July 6 ñKing Tutôs Tomb, the Summer Reading store opens at the Library 

July 7 New Mystery Book Group at the Library 7 p.m. ñDeath on a Vineyard Beachò by Philip A. 

Craig 

July 8 Cub Scout Fundraiser at Wendyôs 5-8 p.m. 

July 9 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

July 6-9 Providence Baptist Church Vacation Bible School 6:00-8:30 p.m. 

July 10 Epping Bible Baptist Church Food Pantry 1:00 ï 2:30 p.m. 

July 10 Pajama Night at the Library 6:30 p.m. to 7:45 p.m. for kids 2 to 8 Movie night featuring 

ñPrince of Egyptò (rated PG) 

July 10 ñPirates of Penzanceò starts at the Leddy Center 

July 11 Cub Scout Fundraiser Car Wash at the Safety Complex 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. sponsored by the 

Epping Firefighters Association 

July 11 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

July 12 American Legion Post 51 Sunday breakfast 9:00-11:30 a.m. 

July 14 Eclectic Book Group at the Library 7 p.m. ñThe Olive Farmò by Carol Drinkwater 

July 14-Aug 13 Box City Kidz on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays 8 a.m. to noon 

July 14-Aug 13 Extended Year Program Summer Camp on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays 8-11 a.m.  

July 15-Aug 12 Family Morning Out on Wednesdays 9:30-11:00 a.m. 

July 15 Dus Olô Mystery Book Group at the Library 7 p.m. ñThe Thirty-Nine Stepsò by John Buchan  

July 16 Epping School Board meeting 7:00 p.m. in Epping Town Hall 

July 16 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

July 17 Epping Bible Baptist Church Food Pantry 1:00 ï 2:30 p.m. Chicken Bar-B-Q 

July 18 Cub Scout Fundraiser Ice Cream Social at Rose Lynnôs Ice Cream 

July 18 Epping Community Church Dinner 5 to 7 p.m.   

July 18 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

July 20 Library Board of Trustees Meeting 7:15 p.m. 

July 23 Dessert and a Movie at the Library 7:45 p.m.  

July 23 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

July 24 Epping Bible Baptist Church Food Pantry 1:00 ï 2:30 p.m. 

July 25 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

July 25 Toy Play Day at the Library 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. ñSink or Floatò  A watery play day 

July 26 ñPirates of Penzanceò Last performance at the Leddy Center 

July 27   Registration begins in Recreation for before/after school 

July 30 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 
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Epping Calendar of Events for August 2009 

 

If you would like your next event to appear on the Calendar of Events, please contact us through our 
website at www.SpeakUpEpping.org  by August 24, 2009.  Please include the date, event name,  
location and time. 

 

Date Event 

August 1 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

August 2-8 Boy Scout Summer Camp at Hidden Valley Scout Camp 

August 4 New Mystery Book Group at the Library at 7 p.m. 

August 6 Epping School Board meeting 7:00 p.m. in Epping Town Hall 

August 6 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

August 8 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

August 8 Craft Fair in American Legion Field/Parking Lot 9 a.m.- 4 p.m.  

August 9 American Legion Post 51 Sunday breakfast 9:00-11:30 a.m. 

August 11 Eclectic Book Group at the Library 7 p.m.  

August 13 Seniors meeting at Watson Academy- Epping Fire Dept assists with ñFile of Lifeò program 

August 13 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

August 14 Pajama Night at the Library 6:30 to 7:45 p.m. for kids 2 to 8 ñA Camping We Will Goò 

plus a marshmallow roast 

August 14 Epping Bible Baptist Church Food Pantry 1:00 ï 2:30 p.m. 

August 15 Epping Community Church Dinner 5 to 7 p.m. 

August 15 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m.  

August 17 Library Board of Trustees Meeting 7:15 p.m. 

August 17-19 Lacrosse Skills Clinic from 9:00 a.m. ï 3:00 p.m. at the Seacoast United Outdoor Complex 

August 19 Dusty Olô Mystery Book Group at the Library 7 p.m. 

August 20 Epping School Board meeting 7:00 p.m. in Epping Town Hall 

August 20 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

August 21 Epping Bible Baptist Church Food Pantry 1:00 ï 2:30 p.m. 

August 22 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

August 24 Deadline date to submit material for the September-October issue of the Newsletter 

August 27 Dessert and a Movie  at the Library 7:45 p.m. 

August 27 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

August 27 Seacoast School of Technology Starts 

August 29 Epping Community Church Food Pantry 9ï11 a.m. 

August 30 Boy Scout Eagle Court of Honor for Sam Hardy at Epping Community Church 

September 8 First Day of School in Epping School District 

http://www.speakupepping.org/

